ADP intervention

Thank you Co-Chairs and distinguished delegates for the opportunity to
submit a written statement for the website highlighting our key priorities for
this session.

This time in Bonn, governments must show clear and tangible progress on an
agreement that will be finalized in Paris, which must be fair and equitable and
accelerate the ongoing transition away from dirty fossil fuels to 100%
renewable energy.

That transition must begin now; in order to meet 1.5°C we cannot delay action
until 2020.

All countries need to escalate their pre-2020 emission reduction efforts
significantly to close the ambition gap, with developed countries taking the
lead. Furthermore, CAN proposes to use workstream 2 as a facilitative
ambition mechanism that identifies additional mitigation potential and provides
the incentives to support these activities.

Besides, to secure a credible outcome in Paris and ambitious climate action
on the ground, a key pillar of the Paris agreement will be the “finance
package” covering both the pre- and the post-2020 period. In Bonn,
developed countries should provide a plan on how they intend to ramp up
support to developing countries to the promised $100bn per year by 2020.

On post-2020 finance, while all countries need to do their bit to shift the
trillions and to decarbonize investments, Bonn should advance discussions on
periodically setting collective targets for the provision of support after 2020,
with separate public finance targets for adaptation and mitigation and linked to
a formal process to periodically identify support requirements of developing
countries to enhance action. Also, more emphasis in Bonn should be given to
exploring options for establishing a process to mobilize finance from
alternative sources and for improving the balance between mitigation and
adaptation when allocating financial support.

The Paris agreement must also establish a clear transparency and MRV
system that will allow the world to get clear, reliable information on how
commitments and contributions are being implemented and how effective they
are in reducing GHG emissions.

Streamlining the negotiation text must further ensure progress towards an
adaptation goal, which will help to build resilience for all communities, clearly
recognizing that rising temperatures will require greater adaption efforts. An
explicit section on loss and damage on equal footing with adaptation is
essential to the Paris outcome and must be a priority for the streamlining
exercise.

Finally, all is nothing without a formal ratchet-up mechanism to review and
update countries' commitments in addition to the pre- and post-2020 ambition
mechanisms. This is intrinsically linked to the question of differentiation, which
must be dealt with adequately, section by section, during the June session.



Thank you, Co-Chairs and distinguished delegates, for your efforts in this
regard.



